
March 4, 1993

Mr. Peter Whitlock
3804 Killarney St.
Port Coquitlam, British Columbia
Canada V3B 3G6

Dear Mr. Whitlock:

Recently, I was at the U.S. National Archives doing genealogical
research, and I ran across a Whitlock newsletter which noted that
you were doing research on this family.

I am writing to see whether you might have information on my
Whitlock line. I'll gladly share with you the data I have col
lected, though they are sparse.

I have proven my line to a Thomas Whitlock who died in Cumberland
Co., Ky., by May, 1830. TW left a will dated 22 Jan. 1824,
naming children Sarah Brooks, Nancy Bryson, son-in-law William
Hannah, granddaughters (children of deceases son Charles Whit
lock), daughter Milly Lusk (or Husk), and a son-in-law John Ham
mons. The estate was administered by Thomas Brooks, husband of
Sarah Whitlock, and Abner Bryson, husband of Nancy Bryson.

A Brooks family bible, whose register was recently printed in the
journal Itawamba (Mississippi) Settlers, states that Thomas

Brooks was born 28 Oct. 1775 in Frederick Co., Va., and SarahWhitlock was born 9 June 1774~in Bedford Co., Va. They were
married 14 Feb. 1796. Sarah died 16 Aug. 1837 in Wayne (or pos
sibly Pulaski) Co., Ky., and Thomas died 25 Oct. 1838 in Morgan
Co., Ala.

These are my ancestors. Unfortunately, the journal does not name
the present owner of the bible, nor has a query I sent the editor
been successful in uncovering this information. The register
seems to be genuine! however; both a typescript and a photocopy
of the original are included in the publication.

Thomas Brooks may be the son of a Mary Brooks, who left a will
dated 9 July 1786, pro Apr., 1787, in Frederick Co., Va. Thomas
is known to have had a brother James, whose bible has also sur
vived, and whose children married into the Lindsey family, as did
Thomas'. The will of Mary Brooks names a son James. I haven't
proven that these are my Thomas and James, but the dates make it
possible.



Page 2

Since I discovered the ~~itlock connection only recently, I have
not done a great deal of research to trace Thomas Whitlock prior
to his will. I note that he is on the 1810 and 1820 census in
Cumberland Co., Ky., but have not checked those records. Thomas
Brooks patented land in Pulaski Co., Ky., as early as 1799, and
presumably he would have to have lived in Ky. a year before he
could file the patent.

Thomas and Sarah Brooks' oldest daughter, Jane Brooks, who
married Dennis Lindsey, was born 19 Feb. 1797, and the 1850
census places her birth in Va., so I suspect the family moved in
1798 to Ky. Other families with whom this Brooks family was
intermarried, including the Huffakers (or Halfacres) and Van
Winkles, came to Ky. from the upper Shenandoah Valley area, from
counties such as Wythe, Montgomery, and Washington Co., Va. Bed
ford Co., the purported birthplace of Sarah Whitlock, is not far
from these counties.

The Brooks and Lindsey families were very active Methodist
families. Thomas Brooks was a trustee of the Bethesda Methodist
Church in Wayne Co., Ky., and shows up as early as 1819 in the
will of a Robert Gillaspie of Wayne Co. as a trustee of the
church.

In the journal I consulted at the national archives, Whitlock
Gleanings (I believe you edit a continuation of this journal), I
found information about a Thomas Christmas, who left a will dated
29 Dec. 1768 in St. Martin's Parish, Hanover Co., Va. TC had a
daughter Agnes who m. James Whitlock and who seems to have died
by Dec. 1768.

The children of this couple were said to have been Charles,
James, Mary, Anne, Thomas, and Nathaniel Whitlock. If I am reck
oning dates correctl:y, my Thomas would have probably been born by
1754 at the latest, and thus he could easily fit among these
children, given the dates of the will and of Agnes Whitlock's
death.

Would you have any information that could help me to determine if
the Thomas Whitlock who was a son of Agnes Christmas and James
Whitlock was the Thomas Whitlock who died in Cumberland Co., Ky.?

If so, I would be very happy to have it. I'll gladly exchange
any information I might have. I don't have much more on the
Whitlock line per se, but can provide quite a bit on the Brooks
and Lindsey lines down to the present, if any of your readers
should connect.
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I don't have Canadian postage handy to reimburse you for mailing
expenses, so am enclosing American dollars to cover photocopying
expenses (if you incur any) and postage. I spent the years 1978
84 in Toronto as a graduate student; received a Ph.D. in theology
from the Univ. of St. Michael's College in Toronto, so I'm among
those (rare?) Americans who know that sending American postage
won't help.

Thank you for your time, and for any information you might send.
I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours truly, /'IL~F ~
(I . -. j.'·~·1'~~W.D. Lindsey, Ph.D.

615 Ridgeway Dr.
Belmont, NC 28012
(704) 825-9287
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